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July 30, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
King County Ordinance 17696, Section 21, Proviso P4 requested that the County Executive provide a report regarding the acquisition and governance of the new public safety emergency radio network.  The report was originally due to the Council by January 30, 2014.  Because of delays with vendors’ responses to the network Request for Proposals (“RFPs”), the Executive wrote to the King County Council on January 30, 2014, detailing the incompatibility in the timing between the RFP responses and the desired deliverables for proviso P4.  That letter also requested a six month postponement for this proviso response, modifying the transmission date to July 31, 2014. This letter transmits that report and a proposed motion in fulfillment of the proviso.  

The enclosed report identifies, addresses, and evaluates options and alternatives for funding and governing the new public safety emergency radio network.  As you are aware, the existing network is wearing out and the network’s vendor has announced it is halting the sale of spare parts and the repair of used parts over several years. 

Our public safety emergency radio network is essential to the safety and health of our community and our responders.  The current network is used to dispatch first responders (i.e. sheriffs and police officers, firefighters, and ambulances) to emergencies and for responders to communicate and coordinate their responses.  The network must continue to operate in all conditions. For example, this network continued to operate after the Nisqually earthquake when commercial cell phone systems failed. 
The report was produced with information supplied by King County Information Technology (KCIT), Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), and the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO).  Outside legal counsel was also consulted.  The report is aligned to support the King County Strategic Plan Justice & Safety goal, specifically objective one: keep people safe in their homes and communities, and objective four: decrease damage or harm in the event of a regional crisis.

It is estimated that this report required 200 staff hours to produce, costing $32,000
Thank you for accepting the transmittal of this report.  I look forward to continuing to work with you on this critical issue.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Marlin Blizinsky, Government Relations Officer, King County Information Technology, at 206-263-8047. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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